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Holly Boettcher

Class of 2009
	 I’ve been married to Tom for 48 years.  We have two married children and five 
grandchildren. In 2011 my husband and I purchased 13 acres of land in the Town of Hortonia 
with a dream of starting a vineyard and winery.  Although it wasn’t in our original business 
plan, Whistler’s Knoll morphed into an event venue instead of a winery, but also remained a 
vineyard.  So we are farmers, we grow and sell grapes to other wineries, which is very labor 
intensive but it keeps us young.   
	 My favorite Master Gardener Volunteer project is the Memorial Square in downtown 
Hortonville.  It is so rewarding to be able to beautify an area that thousands of people drive 
past each day.  
	 Besides gardening at both home and the expansive gardens at our business, I enjoy 
dining, drinking wine, biking, kayaking, paddleboarding, and spending time with my 
grandchildren. And for the next chapter of my life, I want to retire so Tom and I have time to 
travel and more play time!

celebrate WINTER SOLSTICE 
GREENERY

	 .Holly was the sacred plant of the Romans and their god 
Saturn. Holly was celebrated in by the weeklong Roman 
holiday of Saturnalia (which ended on December 23). The 
Romans made small wreaths of holly and exchanged them 
as tokens of friendship to hang on their walls.  (Deck the 
halls with boughs of holly….)
	 .Evergreen boughs (and trees), symbolizing the rebirth of 
nature and vegetation, were brought into the home; it was 
felt they had some special gift that they could remain green 
during the cold winter months.  
	 .Pine needles (check for edible varieties in your area) can 
be dried, and then crushed and added to teas, honeys, and 
breads for the evening, and the season.

	 .I think we can all agree that things have been somewhat uncertain for OCMGA in recent times.  The Ag Building at 
FVTC was our member meeting location for quite a few years.  FVTC decided to cease hosting outside groups so our last 
in-person meeting there was in February 2020.  We managed to pivot and had Zoom meetings for many months.  Some 
people liked it and some not so much.  We had good attendance at the Zoom meetings with 45 to 60 in attendance.  Then 
our first in-person meeting was held in September 2021 at the Scheig Center in Appleton Memorial Park.  October was a 
lovely celebration at Shadows on the Wolf Education Center in Shiocton.  In November we met in a very nice facility at the 
Little Chute Library Building which was generously provided by the Village of Little Chute.  So we are now full circle because 
FVTC has again offered the Ag Building rooms free of charge to us.  Campus wide policy now requires mask wearing and 
a limit of 50 persons for events due to COVID.
 	 .We polled the members at the November meeting about locations.  Most wanted to return to FVTC, although using a 
hybrid of FVTC and Little Chute was a close second.
	 .We are planning to go back to FVTC as our regular meeting location in January and for most of 2022.  We will keep you 
posted if there are any changes.

celebrate WINTER SOLSTICE 
BONFIRES

	 Many traditions included a bonfire as an offering of light 
and fire and an appeal to the sun to warm the earth once 
again. Some traditions lead to contemplation of the past 
year and throwing something into the fire that symbolized 
a habit one wanted to rid themselves of. (A modern version 
would be throwing in a cookie to lose a few pounds!)

celebrate WINTER SOLSTICE
WILD FOOD

	 To honor the Oak King, some of our ancestors would 
include acorn muffins, cakes, or breads in the evening feasts. 
(The process of making acorn flour is long but rewarding.)

MEETING VENUES
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